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LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

CURRICULM SUBCOMMITTEE 

SPECIAL MEETING 

LEBANON MIDDLE SCHOOL CAFETERIA 

December 11, 2018 – 5:30 P.M. 

 

MINUTES 

 

ATTENDANCE: 

PRESENT: Sarah Haynes, John Konow, Maureen McCall  

 

ALSO PRESENT: Superintendent of Schools Robert Angeli, Kathleen Mozak-Pezza, Director of 

Curriculum, James Apicelli, LMHS Principal, Diane Ayer, teacher, Samantha Nixon, teacher 

I. Call To Order 

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by S. Haynes. 

 

II. Discuss and act on new course proposals for Lyman Memorial High School 

a. Creative Writing – D. Ayer explained the course. It would be a full year course. 

b. Drama – D. Ayer explained the course. It would a semester course.  

c. UConn ECE Sports Literature – This course would be through UConn. This would be a full 

year course.  

d. Modern Genocide Studies – S. Nixon explained the course. It would study genocide in 

different countries.  

e. Hispanic Cultures and Conversation – S. Nixon explained the course.  

f. Weight Lifting/Resistance Training – This class would be held in the weight room.  

g. Transition Planning for Students with IEP’s 9 – This course would fit in with the Strategic 

Plan. 

h. Transition Planning for Students with IEP’s 10 – This course would fit in with the Strategic 

Plan.  

i. Transition Planning for Students with IEP’s 11- This course would fit in with the Strategic 

Plan.  

j. Transition Planning for Students with IEP’s 12’s - This course would fit in with the Strategic 

Plan.  

k. Daily Living Skills – This course would be for Special Education Students.  

l. The Science of Engineering – This course would give an introduction of the science in 

engineering.  

 

Curriculum writing would be done during release time. The request for these courses has 

come from staff to meet student needs. No additional staffing would be needed for new 

courses. Enrollment determines staffing adjustments.  

Motion made by J. Konow and seconded by M. McCall to approve the new courses as 

presented, and recommend to the full Board. Motion passed unanimously. 

 

III. Adjournment 

Meeting adjourned at 5:59 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathleen E. Chapman, Board Clerk 


